THE SUPS SUPPORTER

STEVENAGE UNDERWATER PHOTOGRAPHIC SOCIETY

NOTES OF MEETING HELD ON

TUESDAY 12 May 2015
INTRODUCTION

The Chairman, Neil Major, welcomed all to the meeting.  Thirteen people attended including two visitors.  Neil made the usual announcements regarding health and safety and welcomed new members and guests.
Neil explained the programme for the evening and made the following announcements:
The theme for next month’s Focus On Competition is “Portraits”.  The talk will be “Diving with Sharks” by Josh.

The meeting on the 14 July 2015 will be a Photoshoot at Royston Heath.  Details and directions will be issued prior to then by email.

Knockout Competition

This was a first for the club, 84 Photographs were entered in total, by 14 club members. Knockout competition software randomly selected pictures and displayed them in pairs.  A quick vote selected one photograph to go through to the next round, eventually deciding between the final two pictures to find a winner.  
There was lots of banter between members of the audience and completion was fierce, particularly as the software appeared to have propensity to pit family members against each other.

There was a slight hiccup in the proceedings due to computer operator error which was overcome to ensure that the most popular photographs reached the final.   


The Winner was Alison Pettitt – Box Fish
2nd Ken Sullivan – Sergeant Majors

Focus on Landscapes & Seascapes
· Above Water - Landscapes
There were 21 entries
1st Vicky Collins – New Zealand Landscape

2nd Debbie Schwaner – Rice Paddies Bali

3rd Dave Collins – A Mountain Walk

4th Bob Allen – Honeymoon Island Afternoon
· Below Water - Seascapes
There were 23 entries

1st Debbie Schwaner – Butterfly Fish At Jackson

2nd Leigh Risbridger - Seascape

3rd Neil Major - Seascape

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 9 June 2015 at The Arts Centre on Roaring Meg, Stevenage, commencing at 8.00 pm and will include: 
· The theme for the Focus On is “Portraits”
· Alison Pettitt is showing 5 images

· Josh is doing a talk “Diving with Sharks”

There will be an exhibition of SUPS photographs at the Gordon Craig Pi Gallery from Tuesday 19 May to Wednesday 27 June 2015.  You can visit the exhibition during the opening hours of the Stevenage Arts and Leisure Centre, entry is free.
The meeting for July will be a photoshoot and will take place at Royston Heath.
A SUPS SUPPORTER!

